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We had an AWESOME end to the Short Course season over the last 
couple of weeks! We ended up 1st overall at Districts, 1st overall at Open 
Champs, 2nd overall at 14&Under Champs, and 8th overall at Region VIII 
Sectionals last weekend. 

For Open Champs – Senior I had 26 swimmers qualify for and 17 swimmers 
compete at MVS Open Championships in Topeka.  This is by far the most 
number of Champs qualifiers we have ever had from Senior I!  Every 
swimmer who competed achieved at least one personal best time, and we 
had and a number of Top 24 finals swims as well. 

Top 24 finishers: Suzette Donovan 14th place 1650 Free and 20th place 
1000 Free, Halee Evans 18th place 100 Breast, 15th place 200 Breast, 16th 
place 400 IM, Jack Hanahan 9th place 50 Free and 19th place 100 Free, 
Farrell Joswara 16th place 50 Free, Reagan Salsbury 22nd place 100 Breast 

Best Race of the Meet:  Halee Evans – 400 IM – 35 second drop and 
making Top 16! 

Swimmer of the Meet:  Suzette Donovan – for getting her Champs cut in 
the 1000 Free and dropping 35 seconds and finishing Top 16 in the 1650! 

Lauren Bullins also represented Senior I at the MVS 14&Under Champs 
meet in Lenexa.  She finished with 11th place in the 100 Breast, 14th place 
in the 100 Free, 16th place in the 1000 Free, 18th place in the 200 Breast, 
and 16th place in the 200 Free! 

Special shout-out to Halee Evans and Jack Hanahan who represented 
Senior I with KCB at Sectionals!  Both swimmers achieved best times and 
had a great end to the season in Columbia!  I would also like to 
congratulate Charlotte Barton, John Christianson, Sean Lee, and Taylor 
Marksz who are advancing into Senior I from Junior I, and to Maya Devkota 
and Maeve Glennon who are coming into Senior I from Junior II. Congrats 
on a great season and welcome!
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